Bakewell St.

PO Box 26

Cranbourne 3977



PH: 5996 1744 FAX: 5996 1370

cranbourne.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

NEWSLINK

www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable)

based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning.

Issue 38

CALENDAR

30th November 2016

UPCOMING EVENTS



Thursday, 1st December

Year 6 Graduation Ticket order due by 4 pm

Tuesday, 6th December

Transition Day

Wednesday, 7th December

Year 5 visit Cranbourne Secondary College

Friday, 9th December

Year 6 Graduation Tickets getting sent home

Tuesday, 13th December

Footsteps Graduation

Thursday, 15th December

Community Concert

House Points

1st Childers g Russell

2nd Bakewell S Cameron

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

As part of our preparations for 2017, we have been preparing our students for transition into their new learning communities.

Each week, students have been physically moving into their 2017 groups and working together on the development of peer collaboration and respectful relationships.

We are also moving into 'end of year' processes at school. This involves preparing for Graduation, Community Concert, Transition and, in some cases, moving to new schools.

Whilst attending a presentation this week about 'safety' I was impressed with the availability of a new 'FREE' app called 'Emergency +' This app provides access to emergency service providers ie police, fire, ambulance, SES but links into your 'location' of your phone and provides a geographical location to the service provider. This is an outstanding app that you might consider downloading on your phone and then teach your



child/ren to use it 'responsibly' in the case of an emergency.

Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

Quote of the Week

'We can all be helpful in an emergency'

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR DECEMBER BABIFS!

AMIRA A
DANIEL M
JOSH S
TAI W
JACK T
LEO T
DENISE F



Happy Birthday to those students who are celebrating their special day

Stars of the Week

These students have demonstrated intrinsic **PRIDE** (Persistence, Responsibility,

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)

in their learning:

Learning community	Student		
FOUNDATION	Iroam G		
	Daniel N		
	Jiu L		
JUNIOR	Silas S		
	Nathan N		
	Charlee W		
MIDDLE	Chronix T		
	Arfan H		
	Danish N		
SENIOR	Stewart T		
	Maddison M		
	Zaelyn W		
	Tai W		
ART	Daniel N (FSP)		
ICT	Ethan A MTB		
PE	Mansoor A (JLS)		
Assistant Principal	Iroam (FMD)		
Principal	Rhys Mc (MSB)		

FROM THE OFFICE

GRADE 6 2017
JUMPER ORDERS
HAVE BEEN
EXTENDED UNTIL
THIS FRIDAY, 2ND
DECEMBER CONTACT BELEZA,
HIGH ST,
CRANBOURNE
DON'T FORGET!
LIFE ED PAYMENT
DUE 4PM FRIDAY,
16TH DECEMBER 2016

CPS BANK DETAILS

BSB 013 593

Account Number 499102494

Please put your child's name in the subject line.

Curriculum

Grade 6, 2017

As the end of the 2016 school year approaches, teachers in the Senior learning community have been working with our current Grade 5 students to prepare them for Grade 6.

A lot of this work revolves around developing leadership skills in the students. Regardless of whether a child receives a 'title' of school leader, all students in Grade 6 are leaders within the school.

Grade 5 students are given the opportunity to 'apply' for leadership positions, such as school and house captains, but there are many other 'leadership' opportunities available to students besides these.

We are looking forward to working with our leaders for 2017.

Students in Grade 6 also have the opportunity to wear the special polo shirt and bomber jackets. These can be ordered at Beleza, Cranbourne. Orders close FRIDAY 2nd DECEMBER, at 5.00pm.

Di Fernand Assistant Principal

From the Art Room...

What an amazing semester of work our students have produced, I'm so proud of every student's effort this year. We truly have some gifted artists here at Cranbourne Primary School.

Our students have been producing brilliant paintings inspired by artists of the past as well as the world around them, especially the seasons. Students have also been exploring design and construction and I can't leave off without mentioning the vibrant and inspiring work our seniors have produced as a response to Pop Art.

Their work is on display in the corridor of the main building for you to enjoy!

Justine Carlin - Art Teacher





Juniors tribute to Remembrance day.

Foundation Students welcome Spring with garden flowers and bumble bees.

Middles celebration of the stormy start we had to Spring as well as International Dot Day where we all remember to have a go and see where our ideas take us.



Senior Pop Art









All Gr 2-6's – Do you want to learn KEYBOARD, GUITAR, or SINGING?

This is your CHANCE to enrol for Term 1, 2017!!

- 1. Go to our website at www.madonmusic.com.au
- 2. Fill out the online enrolment form and click the submit button
- 3. Mad On Music will contact you once you have received your place

To save disappointment, please enrol by the 9th December 2016.

[Mad On Music does not take enrolments for Term 3 & 4 lessons]



All Prep & Grade 1's

Enrolments are NOW being taken for Prep & Grade 1 students to commence in Term 2, 2017!!

- 1. Go to our website at www.madonmusic.com.au
- 2. Fill out the online enrolment form and click the submit button
- 3. Mad On Music will contact you once you have received your place

To save disappointment, please enrol by the 30th January 2017.

(Mad On Music does not take enrolments for Term 3 & 4 lessons)

DOLLARMITE MONEY BOXES



HI SCHOOL BANKING STUDENTS!

WOULD YOU LIKE TO WIN ONE OF OUR DOLLARMITE MONEY BOXES?

FRIDAY, 16TH DECEMBER 2016

LAST BANKING DAY FOR THIS

BANKING WILL RESUME ON FRIDAY, 3RD FEBRUARY 2017

YEAR!

FOR THE STUDENTS WHO MAKE FREQUENT DEPOSITS IN TERM 4 THEY WILL AUTOMATICALLY GO INTO THE DRAW TO WIN ONE OF THE DOLLARMITE MONEY BOXES... SO DO NOT FORGET TO BANK EVERY WEEK ©





Cranbourne Community Christmas Carols

cnr of Russell and Childers Sts

6.30 - 8.15pm Sun 11th Dec



Singing lead by Cranbourne Chorale and featuring guest artist

Su Cheen Yu

who has appeared at Carols by Candlelight at the Music Bowl.

Join us for a wonderful evening of public carolling and performances in the park

Free Sausage Sizzle & Cordial

Hosted by Cranbourne Presbyterian Church & St John's Anglican Church

BYO:

candle, chair &/or picnic rug

Enquiries: 59963251

Showbags for children aged

CHRISTMAS FAMILY NIGHT



Thursday 8th December 6 - 8pm

Bring the family along for a great night of fun

- Santa's little helper workshops
- Gift wrapping service
- Meet Santa in store
- · Light refreshments will be provided

Plus more great activities in store including:

Jumping castle
Face painting
Balloonist
Pop corn
Fairy floss & more
Bunnings Cranbourne 59913100

Bookings recommended. For more information or to book ask one of our team in-store or visit www.bunnings.com.au





Goodbye primary school, hello secondary school

By Michael Grose

The end of primary school is a significant milestone in children's lives. They've spent half their lives in primary school, in many cases in the same school, which is significant.

Looking back

This is a time for kids to celebrate their achievements; show appreciation to their teachers and enjoy the friendships that they've formed. Here are three ideas:



1. Let's celebrate

Primary school graduation ceremonies play an important part in the primary school life, as they mark the end of an era and the start of a new part of their lives. We need to be careful that the meaning doesn't become lost as graduations become increasingly lavish, even to the point where some students are transported to their graduation in a stretch limo. *Keep them simple and keep them close to the school's values*.

2. Show gratitude

As a former teacher I know how much a simple thank you can mean from students at the end of the year. So make sure your kids take the time to thank their final year teacher and as well as seek out to thank other teachers who contributed to their education over their primary school journey. *Gratitude costs nothing but has a great impact.*

3. Enjoy friendships

Encourage your kids to be open and friendly at this time of the year, and steer clear of cliques and fellow students who want to exclude others from their groups. The end of primary school can be tricky to navigate, particularly when early maturers stick together and ostracise certain classmates. *This is the time for friendly behaviour and inclusiveness*.

Looking ahead

Here are three ideas for you to help kids make a smooth adjustment:

- **1. Promote friendships** The quicker kids form new friendships the sooner they'll feel comfortable in their secondary school surroundings. Encourage your young person to be open to forming friendships with all sorts of kids; to be accepting of others who may be different to them; to take social risks by joining in activities even though they may feel uncomfortable; and to be friendly, approachable and positive!
- **2. Be ready to listen** Patience and understanding in the early weeks is essential. Brush up on your listening skills as you help your young person adjust. Talk to your young person about change and reassure them that it's normal to feel unsure or nervous in new circumstances. Let them know that many difficulties they face will be temporary.
- **3.** Keep your attitude positive Confidence is catching so make sure you see this transition time as an exciting challenge that your child can handle rather than an event to be feared. Ask them about the new subjects or interesting activities they are doing, and try to shift their focus to the positive aspects of school. Discuss settling in issues with the appropriate person such as a year level coordinator, but give your young person time to handle them on their own before seeking help.

AFTER SCHOOL CARE INFORMATION

Please note that here at Cranbourne Primary the school day finishes at 3:15pm. Please ensure children are collected promptly as Yard Duty Supervision finishes at 3:30pm. If you are unable to collect your child by this time, you will need to make alternative arrangements. We do not offer after school care on site however after school care is available from Judy Clarkson Cranbourne Day Care and Kindergarten Centre or Westernport Child Care Centre.

JUDY CLARKSON CRANBOURNE DAY CARE AND KINDERGARTEN

Centres include Sladen Street, Cranbourne Drive, Duff Street, Mundaring Drive, Schoolie Central and The Barn (Cooper Court).

Phone: 5996 1415

HOURS OF OPERATION: Monday - Friday

6:00am - 6:30pm

52 weeks of the year

Closed weekends and public holidays

WESTERNPORT CHILD CARE

144 Camm's Road

Cranbourne 3977

Phone: 5995 4970

Email: wpccccranbourne@bigpond.com

HOURS OF OPERATION: Monday – Friday

6:00am - 6:30pm

52 weeks of the year

Closed weekends and public holidays